
Mountain Plains Heritage Park Minutes          Board of Directors            August 14, 2018 

 

Mountain Plains Heritage Park board met on August 14, 2018, at the Johnson County Library with the 
following members in attendance: Christy Kessler, Vicky Gearhart, Rick Durfee and George Korhel.  
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 pm by President Christy Kessler. 

Minutes from the July 18, 2018 were reviewed with the following correction. The board meeting was 
changed from August 15th to August 14th at 4:30 at the Johnson County Library. With no further 
corrections, the minutes were approved.  

Treasurer's report was reviewed. A bill was paid to George Korhel for mower gasoline.  A bill was 
received from Back Country Spraying for $2102.36 for weed spraying at the park on July 18, 2018.  
There was one item on the invoice that a further explanation was needed for the charge. Rick made a 
motion to pay after Christy got the explanation if the amount was the same. Vicky seconded. All were 
in favor.   

On July 31, 2018, a letter from Buffalo City Council allocated $900.00 from 1% Optional Sales Tax fund 
for weed spraying at park.  

Christy submitted the Local Government Liability Pool Invoice for $500.00 to City ($250.00) and 
County ($250.00) for 1/2 reimbursement from each. Took voucher request to Chamber (Johnson 
County Tourism Association Tourism Promotion Grant) for $100.00 to renew 2018 membership to 
Discover Historic Buffalo.  

The budget was sent in by Megan, and a reply was received they had received it.   

George had gotten two different colors of stain samples to take up to cabin and see which would be 
the best to use. Also advised he had mowed and probably would have to mow the railroad path side 
again before fall but figured the upper area would be good till next year. Rick had mowed around the 
sign and buffalo up at the upper parking area.  

The next board meeting will be held September 26, 2018, at 4:30 p.m. at the Johnson County Library.   

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:10 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted  

Vicky Gearhart 


